ALLEYNES (BARBADOS) INC. JUNE 2014 NEWSLETTER

Update on the status of the non-profit company "Alleynes (Barbados) Inc."

Web Site Update: www.alleynebarbados.org

The website is live and is constantly being updated and improvements are being made as new information becomes available. Other changes have been made to make it more user friendly. Browse through it and you will enjoy the recent additions. You are encouraged to send information to correct or update your family tree, including short bios on your immediate ancestors. To send comments, click on the "contact us" page, or e-mail your comments to any one of the directors.

Alleyne School Report

The Alleyne School is a beneficiary of the company. Richie Alleyne and Linda Williams met with the new principal of the Alleyne School, Miss Beckles. Linda also represented the Alleyne family at the Founders Day Service. The Peter Moore's Foundation has generously donated \$27,000 to the school to complete the Pavilion. This, along with other donations, amount to \$42,000. Preconco have agreed to install the steps and the seats and the remaining monies owed are to be paid within a year.

The School Crest has been completed and installed on the newly-painted water tower, which is a huge improvement over the old unpainted tower. Many thanks to Barbara Alleyne for her excellent work and to Kathy Tryhane for painting the tower and installing the school crest.

Membership

There are currently 15 paid members. At the most recent meeting, which was held on May 28th, the directors welcomed Paul Alleyne. In welcoming Paul, Richie was encouraged by both his youth and the enthusiasm that he will bring to the company. If you have not yet joined, there is an application form on the website. The annual membership fee is BDS\$100 and you may pay by mailing a cheque to Andrew Alleyne, Treasurer at "Overdale", Graeme Hall Terrace, CH-CH, BB15049, or by using pay-pal.

Fundraising

We would like to thank those that have joined and especially those that have made additional contributions, without which we would not be able to achieve many of our objectives. Membership contributions will not be sufficient for the company to achieve the objectives. The directors are planning a fund raising activity such as a lunch or dinner. More information on this event will be provided when the details are finalized.